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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Chapel – Herman M. Holloway, Sr. Campus
Thursday, November 19, 2015 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Jack Akester,    Helena Carter, Devon Degyansky, John Evans, Andrea Guest, Thomas Hall, Janice Jolly, James Lafferty,   Susan Phillips
Members Excused: 
Patricia Ayers, Anthony Brazen, George Meldrum

Members Absent:     Robert Daniels, Jim Martin, Joanna Rieger 
Associate Members Present:    Lynn Fahey, Dan Hoeftman, Bruce Lorenz, Charles Sygowski
Associate Members Excused:   
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Lisa Furber, James Lark, Edie McCole, John McKenna
Interested Parties Present:  
 Mike Barbieri, Elizabeth Booth, Bryan Gordon, Bryce Hewlett, Greg Valentine, Mike Gavula
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman James Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:10a.m. And welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

 
	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	October minutes were approved with the correction to Kelly Hinds name. 

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman James Lafferty had Bruce Lorenz report on the 2016 election of GAC officers.  Bruce stated that there were 2 nominations for Chair and Vice Chair.  They were for Jim Lafferty and Jack Akester.  Both nominations were approved.  Chairman Lafferty reported that CAPES at Wilmington Hospital is still accepting patients in crisis.  After Recovery Innovations opens it Newark center Wilmington Hospital will maintain 8 beds for people in crisis.  He states there needs to be a procedures in place as to how law enforcement will handle encounters with individuals in crisis.
He then introduced Mike Barbieri as the new Director of DSAMH.  
	

	Director’s Report
	Director Mike Barbieri stated that Greg Valentine, DPC Director is doing an excellent job of trying to get the present 120 clients back into the community.  He was impressed with the innovative and great ideas from the DPC staff. 

Director Barbieri reports that the Detox Withdrawal Management program in Harrington open a few months ago.  It is presently close to capacity.  The detox is a 16 bed residential and medically monitored withdrawal management.  There are also some slots for evaluations.  Residential treatment capacity is being expanded.  The plan is to have them up and running in January.  Gateway is currently at Governor Bacon and will be moving into the Hospital for the Chronically ill and will have 47 beds.  PSI has been contracted in Kent County to provide a 16 bed program for women and a 16 bed program for men.  Connections will run a 16 bed program for women in New Castle County.  This will make an increase to 95 beds from the previous 47.  

The RFP for sober living was reviewed.  These facilities would accommodate 8 - 15 people and case management would be provided 24/7.  The plan is to have it up and running in the first quarter of 2016.  Gaudenzia has the contract for 16 beds for 18 -25 year olds in Ellendale.  These plans provide residential programs throughout the whole state.  Recovery Innovations will run the center in Ellendale and is on target to open a center in Newark sometime in February.

Chairman Lafferty asked Greg Valentine to speak.  Greg states DPC is improving their discharge process.  At this point there are only 15 - 16 long term care patients at DPC which is a great improvement.  DPC is striving to have beds available in emergency situations.  DPC is working with DSAMH to get people in the hospital when they need to be but then get them back into the community.  The admission process is being streamlined it is at present too long.  The sheltered workshop program with help from DVI is being modernized.  There has been an increase at DPC of aggressive clients.  Greg is working with Secretary Landgraf and Director Barbieri seeking funds for security safe sections.  They will probably be small pods 4 bed unit single bedroom secure structured environment.

	

	
	
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	Helena Carter reported the Children’s Dept. had a new Secretary named Carla Benson-Green.  She has 34 years of experience in Child Welfare.  There is a Medicaid plan out to unbundle DSCYF services.  The department accepted 22 proposals for various locations to provide services for mental health and substance abuse.  These services would allow children to stay in their homes and communities.  Community Outreach Referral Education (CORE) is based on the PIER program.  It is screening to identify people between the age of 16 -25.  CORE pinpoints signs or symptoms that show they are at a higher risk for developing their first psychotic break. 
	

	            Employment Committee
	Andrea Guest stated there will be more employment staff.  They will add 5 - 6 people throughout the state.  There aren’t many people in the DPC Sheltered workshop program and they could help Greg move them into community jobs.  She would like to bring in Kelly Hinds who started the first group referral for people with mental illness from the age of 16 -24.  First group will meet at the Bear Library and will focus on employment.  Vocational Rehab funds have to be used first and after 90 days of work the PROMISE program starts.  ACT teams have employment specialist.
	

	            Membership Committee
	Jack Akester states there are 15 full members and 9 associate members.  This meeting has seen an increase in attendance by both set of members.
	

	
Community Services Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.   
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	Reported on by Greg Valentine earlier.
	

	Old Business 
	Health Resources was approved to open a 90 bed hospital in Georgetown.
	

	New Business
	 The GAC will now meet every other month.
	

	Public Comment
	None
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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